
News Release 
 
Nexen charged for July 2015 Long Lake pipeline spill 
 
For immediate release.  

Calgary, Alberta (July 6, 2017)…The Alberta Energy Regulator (AER) has 
laid charges against Nexen related to a pipeline spill in July 2015. 

The five charges under the Environmental Protection and Enhancement Act and the Public Lands Act 
come after the company reported a spill to the AER at the company’s Long Lake in situ oil sands facility 
approximately 36 km southeast of Fort McMurray. 

“AER staff responded immediately to the pipeline spill,” said Martin Foy, vice president of Environment 
and Operational Performance. “Since then we’ve been gathering and reviewing the evidence to determine 
the cause of this incident and whether the company complied with AER requirements.” 

The company reported that the spill released approximately 5000 cubic metres of emulsion (a mixture of 
crude bitumen and produced water). The spill was estimated to have affected an area of about 
21 900 square metres.  

“Producing oil or gas in Alberta comes with a responsibility to follow all requirements to protect the 
public and environment,” said AER president and CEO Jim Ellis. “When we believe that the rules are not 
followed, we have a variety of tools, including laying charges that we can and do use in an attempt to 
ensure that potential offenders are held accountable.” 

The first court appearance is scheduled for August 16, 2017, in Fort McMurray. 

The Alberta Energy Regulator ensures the safe, efficient, orderly, and environmentally responsible 
development of hydrocarbon resources over their entire life cycle. This includes allocating and conserving 
water resources, managing public lands, and protecting the environment while providing economic 
benefits for all Albertans. 
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Backgrounder: Environmental Protection and Enhancement Act Charges laid against Nexen  
 
For more information, please contact: 

Jordan Fitzgerald, AER Public Affairs 
Phone: 403-297-6266 

 

http://www.qp.alberta.ca/documents/acts/e12.pdf
http://www.qp.alberta.ca/documents/Acts/P40.pdf
http://aer.ca/documents/news-releases/NR-2017-12-Backgrounder.pdf


Email: jordan.fitzgerald@aer.ca 
Media line: 1-855-474-6356 
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